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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

January 30, 2018
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and introductions, President Thomas W. Campbell called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 12:54 p.m. on January 22, 2018, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Vice President David G. Perry, Jeffrey D. Flanagan, Miller L. Hall, F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Francis S. Vitale, Debra K. Sullivan, Joseph A. Wallace (via telephone), and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.

Approval of Agenda


President Campbell called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Perry requested that item VII.  Update in Keller vs. West Virginia Board of Education, et al. be taken up following the approval of the agenda and moved that the adjusted agenda be approved.  Mr. Hall seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  
III.

Update in Keller v. West Virginia Board of Education, et al.



Executive Session 


President Campbell indicated there was a need for an executive session to receive an update in a West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind litigation matter and called for a motion to enter into executive session.  Mr. Perry moved that the Board enter into executive session as provided in W. Va. Code §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].   Mr. Hall seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board moved into executive session at 12:56 p.m.

IV.

Return from Executive Session

President Campbell announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 1:43 p.m. with no action taken.
V.

West Virginia Board of Education Granting of Authority

to Its Chief Executive Officer, the State Superintendent of Schools,
to Execute Routine Memorandums of Understanding and/or Agreements

for the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind on behalf 
of the West Virginia Board of Education

President Campbell called upon Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, general counsel to the WVBE, to provide a brief overview of routine MOU and agreements.  Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the Board grant authority to its Chief Executive Officer, the State Superintendent of Schools, to execute routine Memorandums of Understanding and/or Agreements for the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind on behalf of the WVBE for the 2017-2018 school year.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously (Mr. Wallace was not present for the vote).  
VI.

Public Education Budget Overview inclusive of State Aide Formula

President Campbell provided information regarding a certified public accountant meeting he recently attended.  Mr. Wallace joined the meeting.  Mr. Terry Harless (distributed information), Chief Financial Officer, WVDE Office of Finance and Administration, and Ms. Amy Willard, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Finance, presented 20 year trend data regarding population and state appropriations.  Discussion ensued regarding coal production, appropriations, student achievement/NAEP scores, matching programs to degrees (two year/four year) and jobs, tourism, impact on the economy due to the loss of jobs, rise in medical expenses, and pension funding.  Mr. Harless was requested to provide information regarding local bonds and levies.  Discussion ensued regarding the guiding principles behind the state aide formula, whether the needs of special populations are considered, result of decrease in maintenance funding, identifying issues and informing the appropriate legislative committees, involvement of counties in identifying issues, and teachers' age trending younger and how it affects costs.    (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment A.)
VII.

2018 Legislative Recommendations

President Campbell presented W. Va. Code sections for submission to the legislature for consideration for amendment:  §18-9D-16, terminology economies of scale to be more inclusive of other factors; §18-5-18(a), split grades restricted due to Code stipulation from the early 1980s, Mr. Flanagan spoke to the  lack of a pupil/teacher ratio for choral, band and orchestra; §18-5-45 school calendar and local flexibility/integrated pathways; §18A-5-1(a) discipline in schools and authority to address behaviors; and, §18-2-9 population loss in large geographic counties.  Ms. Tuckwiller was requested to provide the citations to members with feedback from members to be provided to her.  
VIII.

Items for Future Meetings


Dr. Wilson requested that the State Superintendent research and share findings regarding charter schools.
IX.

Future Meetings


The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held February 14, 2018, in Charleston, West Virginia.  The meeting will continue on February 15, 2018, if the agenda is not completed on February 14, 2018.  Superintendent Paine announced that Ms. Betty Jo Jordan, Special Assistant to the State Superintendent, will retire in June 2018. 
X.

Adjourn


President Campbell called for a motion to adjourn. Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:06 p.m. 



Minutes approved by the Board on February 14, 2018.


______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President



______________________________________________






David G. Perry, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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